
 
 
WYVERN SPORT TERM 2 – Week 9, 2018 
 
Winter Sport Term 3 
There is no winter sport for the remainder of Term 2. 
Winter sport on Saturday’s will resume in Term 3 on 
Saturday 28th July.  
 
Athletics  
The Newington Preparatory Schools Inter-House Athletics 
Carnival is to be held Week 1 of Term 3 on Wednesday 
25th of July. At the carnival, apart from the 100m and 
200m events which are heats followed by finals, the 
remaining events will be straight finals with the 800m 
finalists and high jump winners already determined from 
trials held prior to the carnival. This means boys must run 
as fast as they can in the heats of the 100m and 200m. 
Otherwise you may win your heat but fail to make the 
final, based on time. 
 
All parents are invited to come along to support the boys 
on this very fun day. Parents are able to transport their 
boys directly to and from the carnival as long as this is 
noted for class teachers on the permission slip. 
Permission notes for the 2018 Newington Preparatory 
Schools Inter-House Athletics Carnival went out last week 
and must all be returned to class teachers by Friday 29 
June. 
 
The 800m finalists have now been decided. These finals 
will be the first events contested at the athletics carnival, 
boys below need to be on the first bus leaving Wyvern at 
7.00am or arriving by 7.30am if travelling with parents. 
 
Wyvern 800m Finalists Names 
 

JNR 8/9/10’s 11’s 12’s 
James Hoskins Harry Halleen Arlo Merewether 
Felix Paszkiewicz Sam Chittendon Charlie Roberts 
Liam Casey Will Beattie Jake Kitchen 
Lucas Johnston Luca Wong Ned Wadland 
Mateja Wong Ted Goldsmith Harry Wadland 
Lionel Falk Brown Henry Alexander Preston Leadon 
Jimmy Reilly Hugo Isherwood Finlay FitzSimons 
Finn Herrig James Rodgers Brentson Lew 
Alex Nicholias   
Daniel Goldsmith   
Digby Leadon   
 
 
The High Jump is the other event not included during the 
athletics carnival. This event is decided prior to the 
carnival during school time.  
 
High Jump finals were held last week during recess and 
lunch on Wyverns rooftop. The Wyvern finals results are 
below. We will now compare these results with Newington 
Lindfield’s High Jump results to find our overall winners 
and IPSHA representatives.  

 

Wyvern High Jump Finals Results 

 8/9’s  

1st Lionel Falk Brown (1.17m),                                          
2nd Mateja Wong,                                                                 
3rd Alex Nicholias 

10’s 

1st Lachlan Sutton (1.17m),                                              
2nd James Hoskins,                                                             
3rd Lachlan McCrostie 

11’s  

1st Sam Chittendon (1.27m),                                             
2nd Henry Alexander                                                             
3rd Ted Goldsmith 

12’s 

1st Charlie Roberts (1.37m),                                                
2nd Arlo Merewether,                                                            
3rd Finlay FitzSimons 

CIS Cross Country Success  
Lionel Falk Brown Y4 and Harry Halleen Y5 competed at 
the NSW CIS Cross Country Carnival with amazing 
success. The Championships were held at Eastern Creek 
on an expansive, undulating course that tests every 
runner’s endurance and grit. 
 
Lionel ran with his usual determination to finish with an 
excellent 41st overall in the 8/9 year’s event. Harry 
started well in the 11’s, putting himself into the race with 
tactical speed and an innate knowledge of what would be 
required to challenge. Harry excelled through the difficult 
course to finish 2nd overall, 3 seconds off the winner in a 
superb display of middle distance running. Harry will now 
progress to compete at the NSWPSSA Cross Country 
Championships to be held on the 27th of July. 
 
Congratulations to both boys for their efforts in 
representing Wyvern with such distinction. 
 
 
Good Luck Lewis! 
Lewis Saupin will be striving for another personal best 
when he travels to Hobart for the National Swimming 
Titles in July. Lewis has been training very hard in order to 
compete at his best during the week-long program. We 
wish Lewis all the very best and look forward to hearing 
all about his experience on his return. Wyvern will be 
cheering for you Lewis! 
 
Wyvern School Holiday Sport Camps 
Information on upcoming holiday sport camps can be 
found on Spaces. They can all be found and viewed in the 
Wyvern Sport Page, in the “More” tab under “Holiday 
Sport Flyers” 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Coming Up 
 

• Wednesday 25 July – Newington Preparatory 
Schools Inter-House Athletics Carnival (SOPAC) 

• Tuesday 31 July – NSW Schools FUTSAL State 
Championships 

• Saturday 11 August – Last round winter sport 
• Monday 13 August - Winter Sport & Music Co-

Curricular Photos 
• Saturday 18 August – South Harbour Athletics 

Carnival (SOPAC for selected students) 
• Saturday 25 August – Newington Invitational 

Athletics Carnival (SOPAC for selected students) 
 

   
  
Joel Wilson 
Newington College – Wyvern Sportsmaster 
 


